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https://www.facebook.com/NepeanCreativeAndPerformingArtsHighSchool 

Year 11 Drama—After Dinner 

 

T his year, we head back to the 80's, where mullets and high waisted 
jeans were...not only just worn by our students.   

 
Paula's all frocked up, it's Monika's first night out in years and Dympie just 

wants a table with a good view of the band.  
 

Semi-eligible blokes Gordon and Stephen are shaking off the office and 
revealing their own peccadillos while they're at it.  

 
Between the Chardonnay and the oysters, things are bound to loosen up!  

 
After Dinner by Andrew Bovell  

will be shown to a limited audience on  
Tuesday 30 March starting at 7pm sharp.  

 
80's attire is encouraged on the evening  

 
Staring:  

Kirsten F, Lucy B, Cooper D, Alyssa B and Lea S.   
 
This production will also feature music by Estella B, Sienna C, Henry 
S, Matilda S, Samantha M and VET Music Industry. 

 
Tickets can be purchased at:  

http://www.trybooking.com/bpolu 

http://www.trybooking.com/bpolu
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Students with 100% Attendance, Term 1 2021 

Year 7 

 Adam F 

 Hamish A 

 Annabelle B 

 Brody S 

 Zac B 

 Ainsley C 

 Emma D 

 Amber E 

 Chanelle F 
 Aaliyah F 

 Estelle F 

 Ashton F 

 Taj F 

 Emma H 

 John L 

 Orson L 

 Ulina L 

 Sienna M 

 Sofie M 

 Jake M 

 Alex M 

 Lucas M 

 Max M 

 Sophie M 

 Jarvis O 

 Rhea P 

 Kallum P 

 Kaitlin R 

 Kalolaine S 

 Orianna S 

 Isla S 

 Kody S 

 Kira T 

 Lincoln T 

 Abbey V 

 Ruby W 

 Cody Z 

Year 8 

 Abby B 

 Guneet B 

 Isabella B 

 Olivia B 

 Sienna B 

 Maiara C 

 Abigail C 

 Zachery C 

 Brahm C 

 Caine C 

 Ryan D 

 Kaaren H 

 Taleah H 

 Shylah H 

 Rachael I 

 Holly J 

 Joshua K 

 Anna Bella K 

 Evan L 

 Jenna M 

 Jeremiah M 

 Liana M 

 Ibrahim M 

 Lachlan N 

 Emma O 

 Miah O 

 Shabelle P 

 Jett P 

 Caleb Q 

 Katie R 

 Hunter R 

 Anica S 

 Kodi S 

 Lincoln S 

 Leilani S 

 Nathaniel S 

 Aled S 
 Phoebe S 

 Vaiata T 
 Allison T 

 Tauese T 
 Tyler W 

 Tyler W 

 Olivia W 

 Ava W 

 Matt W 
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Students with 100% Attendance, Term 1 2021 

 Cole Z 

 Phoebe Z 

  

Year 9 

 Khaemon A 

 Chardonnay A 

 Christian A 

 Jana B 

 Zoe B 

 Angelina C 

 Sienna C 

 Yaz E 

 Isabel E 

 Samantha G 

 James G 

 Jy H 

 Trent H 

 Claire H 

 Oshyana K 

 Victoria K 

 Tristan K 

 Hallie K 

 Porsche L 

 Brayden L 

 Tiana L 

 Rose L 

 Bridie L 

 Ella L 

 Kori M 

 Jordan M 

 Lucas M 

 Paige P 

 Candice R 

 Annabelle R 

 Brayden S 

 Ella T 

 Zoe V 

  

Year 10  

 Rebekah A 

 Jada B 

 Charlotte B 

 Arthur D 

 Sophie F 

 Ayva F 

 Steven G 

 Anika G 

 Charlie H 

 Nicholas H 

 Maddison H 

 Alise K 

 Gryffyn L 

 Peyton L 

 Dambaai M 

 Stephanie M 

 Zachary M 

 Henry M 

 Claire N 

 Tarni O 

 Sophie T 
  

Year 11 

 Lucy B 

 Caitlyn B 

 Alexandra C 

 Shianne C 

 Bryson E 

 Jana F 

 Calvin F 

 Dylan F 

 Tane F 

 Mackenzie G 

 Paige H 

 Brianna H 

 Hannah I 

 Jacob K 

 Angus K 

 Chloe M 

 Alexis M 

 Jacinta M 

 Aimee M 

 Ryan N 

 Ty O 

 Maddison P 

 Jade P 

 Bailee Q 

 Lilli-Rose R 



Aspire the Heights   5                                         through Care, Opportunity and Success 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Students with 100% Attendance, Term 1 2021 

 Daniel R 

 Jessica R 

 Holly S 

 Talesha S 

 Flynn S 

 Deeanne S 

 Faith S 

 Jacinta T 

 Logan T 

 Madi T 

 Kolby T 

 Haydan W 

 Kai W 

  

Year 12  

 Tara A 

 Isabella B 

 Euan B 

 Riley C 

 Brodie D 

 Lee E 

 Charlise G 

 Tiana G 

 Elliot G 

 Maddison H 

 Erika H 

 Olivia J 

 Esha K 

 Christopher L 

 Thomas L 

 Adriana M 

 Cooper M 

 Claudia M 

 Chelsea M 

 Breanna P 

 Alyssa P 

 Chloe R 

 Brock R 

 Kyal R 
 Elina R 

 Abigail R 

 James S 
 Yashaswi S 
 Ashton S 

 Hallie S 

 Monique T 

 Oscar T 

 Estelle V 
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Hope Butterfly Colony Project 

I nspired by the Pearl White Butterfly colony found within the Sydney Royal 
Botanical Gardens, the HOPE Butterfly Installation is an inclusive 

community awareness campaign designed to engage and inspire artists of all 
ages to create personal HOPE butterflies for the colony. 
 The colony’s next destination will be the University of Western Sydney to 
celebrate World Environment Day on 5 June 2021 and our students are busy 
producing Hope Butterflies.  
 Stage 6 Photography, Video and Digital Imaging students are project 
managing our school’s production, with a target submission in the hundreds. 
The enthusiasm, maturity and passion these students have displayed for this 
project has been outstanding. The colourful advancement and individual 
production of our colony is in good hands.    
 
 

HOPE BUTTERFLY Installation 
University of Western Sydney June 2021 for World Environment Day  

5 June 2021 
 
Mrs P Rowston 
Head Teacher, Creative Arts 
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Sport Report 

S wimming Carnival 
School House Champions: York 292 points, Perry 223 points, Forbes 166 

points and Bowman 124 points. 
 
 

A ge Champions 

Z one 
This year saw Nepean CAPA High School take one of its largest teams to the 

Zone Championships and as a result we finished the carnival 2nd Place overall. 
Our Girls won their section and our boys placed 5th in theirs. Our 6 x 50m Girls 
age group relay won their event and so did our 13 and 15 years. Our Girls 4 x 50 
relay teams will contest the Sydney West Championships at Sydney Olympic 
Park on Tuesday 20 April 2021. 

Age 12 13 14 15 16 17+ 

Girls Sarah M Holly J Ava W Daisy W Alexandra F Monique T 

Boys William P Ashton F Aled S Reilly M   Ashley B 
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G rade Sport Results 
 

R epresentative Sport 
Soccer – the following students made the Zone team: Sean L (Boys) and 

Lucy G and Alyssa H (Girls). Basketball — the following students made the Zone 
(Girls) team: Jordyn and Charli W.  Volleyball — the following students made 
the Zone team: Ryan S (Boys) Jade P, Kara J and Coco N (Girls). 
 
 
 

K nockout Sports 
 

Soccer RD1 v Springwood 
We had been drawn against Springwood High, a school with a history of strong 
teams and this year was no different. Our team was a mix of Year 7, 8 and 9 
students we went down 6 – 1. 
 
Basketball Rd1 v Penrith 
With very little preparation we took on Penrith High. A friendly and supportive 
game was played with the result being 18 – 9 in our favour.  
 
Basketball Rd2 v Katoomba 
A valiant effort by the girls, unfortunately we went down 22-16.  
 
Basketball Rd1 v Winmalee 
The result of the boys game was Winmalee 44—Nepean 18. 
 
 
 

O ur Cross Country Carnival will be running Week 1 of Term 2 on   
Friday 23 April 2021.  

 
Mr M Ryan & Ms T Gambell 
Sports Coordinators 

Sport Boys Girls 

School Touch 
A 

Touch 
B 

Volley-
ball 

Euro 
Hand-

ball 

Ulti-
mate 

Oz-
tag 
A 

Oz-
tag 
B 

Volley-
ball 

Basket-
ball A 

Basket-
ball B 

Euro 
Hand-

ball 

Blaxland L W L L L L W         

Katoomba Wet Weather Round 

Winmalee W W W L   W W L L D L 

Spring-
wood 

W W L L W     W w w W 

Penrith W W L L L     L W   L 
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Sport Selection 

W e are excited to see our students being able to actively engage and 
compete in the sporting arena for 2021. It is important to outline how 

our weekly sport operates with respect to the choices students need to make 
at the end of each term, for the following term. We have close to 600 students 
each week that participate in grade, recreational, school based or CAPA 
activities. The sport selection process at Nepean is online through our EDVAL 
timetable system. Each term students will be required to go online and select 
their preferences for the term. As we are a grade sport school, our priority is to 
support the zone and fill our grade teams to compete against schools in our 
zone each Wednesday. We strongly encourage our students to attend these 
trials each term.  

 On the final Wednesday of the term, after trials, we will send the required 
individual student code to student’s school email address with the link to the 
site in which selections are made. It is essential these selections are made by 
the given date to enable us to complete the administration process. If students 
are unable to access this form at home, they are able to utilise the devices at 
school. The form needs to be printed and signed by parents/carers – as this in 
many sports is the permission required. Should additional permissions be 
necessary, these will be sent home.   
 As you can appreciate, some recreational sports on offer have limits on the 
number of students that can be involved. It is therefore reinforced that for 
sports that have limited numbers, selections are made promptly and notes 
returned. 
 Thank you for the ongoing support of sport at Nepean CAPA High School, 
we look forward to a year of positive sporting achievements, fun and physical 
activity. 
 
 

Mrs M Debritt 
Head Teacher, PDHPE Sport 

Term Grade Sport 

  Girls Boys Mixed 

2 
Netball, Soccer & 

Touch Football 
Basketball, AFL, Soccer 

& Oz Tag 
  

3 Netball, AFL & Soccer 
Basketball, Touch Foot-

ball & Soccer 
Volleyball and Ultimate 

Frisbee/Vortex 

4 Basketball & Futsal Cricket & Futsal 
Netball, Volleyball & 

Touch Football 
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Y ear 8 has been working hard throughout 
2021 to create their ‘brand’.  

 During the first Year Meeting we spoke 
about the importance of our brand, much like 
Adidas or Hurley, a conversation can be had 
once the name is mentioned. We had Year 8 
reflect on what is THEIR brand? What do people 
think when they hear the names of students in 
this cohort. The terminology “What’s your 
brand” will become a common theme and we 
will measure their brand from the continued 
positive comments from staff and students 
which we have already had so many!  A main 
focus from the Year Advisers is to recognise 
students for their success, and this Link is no 
different, so we would like you to meet a quiet 
achiever, our Student in Focus, Liana M. 
 Liana comes to Nepean CAPA High School from Emu Plains Public School, 
and is a recipient of the prestigious Honess All Rounder Award which 
recognises success across sporting, academic and leadership/citizenship 
pursuits. A talented athlete, focusing mostly on middle to long distances 
(1500m-3km), she continues to engage in athletics outside of school, a passion 
since 6 years of age.  
 Liana showed promise in Netball and Swimming, but decided to cut back 
on some sporting endeavours to focus on her academics to achieve her future 
career prospects as an architect or interior designer.  
 A natural leader, Liana identifies her ability of “Listening to others” as her 
major asset as a leader. Keep up the great work Liana and we hope others can 
emulate your passion and focus.  
 
Mr G Turner 
Year 8 Adviser 

Year 8 Corner 

Student in Focus: Liana M 
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T alent or training? Artists are both born and taught. Students enrolled in 
our Intensive Studio classes acknowledge that morning studio lessons 

assist in advancing skillsets, ideas and artistic production. They are also a 
wonderful opportunity to meet regularly with other aspiring artists and 
specialist tutors. 
 This term the five main skills of drawing have been examined. The ability to 
recognize edges, lines, and angles; to estimate proportion and perspective; 
deciphering shadow, highlights, and gradations of tone; and lastly, the ability to 
merge them all together in practice has been realised. 
 If you would like to participate in next terms Painting and Drawing Studio 
on either Tuesday or 
Wednesday morning please 
see Mrs Rowston. 
 
Mrs P Rowston 
Head Teacher, Creative Arts  

From the Studio 
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Year 10 Advanced Visual Arts 

T his Semester, the students are investigating practice in artmaking, critical 
and historical students, the structural and cultural frames, and artist - 

artwork - world - audience relationships in the conceptual framework.  
 The work that the students will produce focuses on an investigation of the 
city as a metaphor for utopia and decline. Students will make artworks, over 
time, across a number of forms such as drawing, photography and printmaking 
to develop meanings and communicate ideas and interest about the city and 
representation of a point of view about the city.  
 The works that they started are already outstanding. 
 
Ms B Douglass 
Creative Arts Teacher 

Artwork by Zoe A Artwork by Rebekah A 
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Creative Artworks - City As Utopia 
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Creative Artworks—Boats 
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The Joy of Making 

 

M ould making, slip and plaster casting, editions, manufacture and 

production has been enthusiastically embraced by Year 7 Audition 

Visual Arts this Term. Experiencing the joy of producing a slip cast and 

releasing the sculptural shape from its mould, refining the cast edges and 

decorating with underglazes, glaze and firing technologies has become their 

world in the studio. The delight of producing plaster casts of their hands, set in 

a variety of poses, has also been explored. Some students have discovered that 

sculpture is their expressive form, while others anxiously await next term when 

they will be using the 

pottery wheel. 
 

Mrs P Rowston 
Head Teacher,  
Creative Arts  
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Lexie Launch 

A n open house or night, is an event held at an institution where its doors 
are open to the general public to allow people to look around the 

institution and learn more about it.  At our High School on Tuesday 16 March 
2021, our Open Night provided Nicholas H, aka Lexie, with the opportunity to 
launch his innovative and progressive digital media practice with a live 
audience. 
 Nicholas is pioneering digital multimodal approaches in his creative 
practice, that he generously shared with participants on Open Night. The 
audience was inspired by his ground-breaking installation that encompassed 
digital music, visual, still and moving images and a Q&A session. His mastery of 
Adobe platforms and music software is evident in his creative production. 
 Nicholas’ success in launching his brand, Lexie, at this event was evocative, 
memorable and inspirational. He aspired the heights and achieved this 
attainment. 
 

 

 

 

Mrs P Rowston   

Head Teacher, Creative Arts  
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The Young Archie 2021 

Artwork by Hannah B Artwork by Rey D 

T his year we have submitted 3 artworks into the Young Archie Competition 
at the NSW Art Gallery. The Young Archie Competition invites budding 

artists between the ages of 5 and 18 to submit a portrait. There are four age 
categories: 5-8 year olds, 9-12 year olds, 13-15 year olds and 16-18 year olds.  
 Beginning in 2013, this annual competition is judged by the Gallery’s family 
programs manager and a guest judge, based on merit and originality. As well as 
online, all finalists are displayed at the Art Gallery of NSW  held in conjunction 
with the Archibald, Wynne and Sulman Prizes exhibition. Artworks receiving an 
honourable mention are also displayed online and, since 2014, at Sydney’s SH 
Ervin Gallery.  
 The theme is a portrait of a person who is special to the entrant, who is 
known to the entrant and who plays a significant role in their life. Entries to the 
2021 competition will be judged by a guest judge (artist Ramesh Mario 
Nithiyendran) and Victoria Collings, Art Gallery of NSW family programs 
manager, according to the following criteria: the relevance of the submitted 
artwork to the theme, as decided by the judges; artistic interpretation of the 
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theme, as decided by the judges; 
originality of the submission. We are 
hoping that these students will be some of 
the finalists in this competition. 
 
Ms B Douglass 
Creative Arts Teacher 

Artwork by Xiaqita P 

 

NSW Reconciliation Challenge 

N SW Reconciliation Challenge – Travelling Exhibition of Works from 2019. 
On Friday, two of our students attended the opening of the 2019 NSW 

School Reconciliation Challenge Exhibition. The school has three works that 
were selected to tour around NSW in 2020, but was delayed to this year thanks 
to COVID.  
 These works can be seen at the Everglades House and Gardens in Leura. It 
was also announced that these works (the reproductions created by 
International Towers for the Barangaroo exhibition) are currently hanging in 
NSW Parliament House on their Reconciliation Wall, as well as being able to see 
them physically, they have also created a virtually. The exhibition opened on 
Monday March 1 and will remain until April 1. 
 
 
 

This link below features all works from this exhibition. 
https://www.parliament.nsw.gov.au/.../Schools... 
 
 
 
 

Ms B Douglass 
Creative Arts Teacher 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.parliament.nsw.gov.au%2Fvisit%2Fevents%2FPages%2FSchools-Reconciliation-Challenge-.aspx%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2jqcz8jP_ISzd6Snc3XOPCiiZzcqKfTT41QFaTGPBwix1V76Iphu8h24s&h=AT3pW2k4CBYd4NJTYPsMnxAsMYD2FJV7UjMshLatfp2V1Gw
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Please visit our updated website to view the new school calendar which is 
updated daily. 

 

https://nepean-h.schools.nsw.gov.au 

What’s On 

            
 
     
 
 
 

Meeting 

 
 
 
 

 

The Nepean Creative and Performing Arts High School P&C would like  
to invite all parents and carers to our P&C Meetings. The next Meeting is: 

 

Wednesday 28 April 2021 
7.00pm in the Staff Common Room 

 
 
 

Come along and: 
• Listen to our guest speakers.  
• Help make decisions on P&C Leadership. 
• Hear the latest school news. 
• Support the school and contribute your views. 
• Ask questions. 
 

 
Everyone is welcome 

A light supper is provided 

 

UNIFORM DONATIONS 
 

 Should families have any items of school uniform which are no longer of any 
use to their children, could this clothing please be taken to the front office.  

 There are a number of families who would appreciate the opportunity to 
access this clothing.  
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T he recent bad weather has had a significant impact 
upon our school community. Our students travel from 

all over greater Western Sydney, the Blue Mountains and 
the Hawksbury and it is at times like this that we fully 
appreciate the sacrifices that parents, carers and young 
people make to attend our school. Our thoughts are with all 
of our families who are experiencing hardship and 
dislocation as a consequence of the flooding. We hope that 
this difficult time ends quickly and stand ready to support 
our young people and their families as the recovery begins. 
It has been heartening to hear of students who, even as the 

flood waters have risen around their homes and their community, have made 
contact with their teachers to discuss assessment tasks, deliver draft work and 
join online classes. It is a privilege to work with such young people who fulfil 
their responsibilities with great resilience and determination. 

We held our Open Night on the evening of Tuesday 16 March. Even with 
the onset of poor weather and the COVID requirement the evening was well 
attended with over 350 people coming along to explore our school and 
examine what we have to offer. I’d like to thank the staff of our school who, 
with great professionalism and enthusiasm, rose to the challenge and provided 
a range of engaging experiences for our visitors. We are proud of our school 
and what it has to offer and greatly appreciate the opportunity to share this 
with prospective students and their families. 

One of the great costs of the COVID restrictions in 2020 was the curtailing 
of many of our performing arts activities. It was with great joy, and a tear in my 
eye, that I was lucky to be in the audience for circus, music and dance 
performance late last year. I had forgotten how special this place is and how 
wonderfully talented are our students and their teachers. To see our students 
singing, dancing and delighting an audience with their circus skills was like the 
touch of welcome sunlight on the cheek after a long, dark and cold night. So, it 
is with great joy that I see that our students are back to performing with our 
annual year 11 play being staged on Tuesday 30 March and our Music 2 
students performing the following evening on Wednesday 31 March.  

We all look forward to a return to performance as the year progresses. 
 
 

Mr M Knowles 
Deputy Principal 

From Mr Knowles 

Matthew Knowles 
Deputy Principal 
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From the Principal’s Desk 

O ur thoughts are with all students, families and staff 
who were affected by the recent floods in our 

community. Parents are encouraged to contact the school if 
there is anything we can do to support you.  
 The Strategic Improvement Plan for the next 4 years 
has now been finalised, and I wish to thank the P&C for 
their contribution to our consultation around our new 
vision statement. Staff and students have also helped to 
shape and refine our new vision statement.  Please Our 
School Vision Statement on page 26. The Strategic 
Improvement Plan 2021-2024 will be published on the 

school website in the coming days.  
 I would like to acknowledge Mr Matthew Knowles, who has been 
recognised this week at the NSW Nanga Mai Awards for his outstanding 
contribution to educational achievement for Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander students by a non-Aboriginal staff member in NSW Public Education. 
Congratulations Mr Knowles for all that you do in our community to 
acknowledge and pay respects to our First Nations people. Congratulations also 
to Monique T-O, our School Captain, who co-hosted the Nanga Mai Awards 
Ceremony this year.  
 I have been most impressed with our student leaders this term, both our 
School Captains team and our SRC. These students have worked tirelessly to 
make a very visible contribution to the life of our school. Their efforts in 
constantly modelling our core values, as well as the charitable work they have 
undertaken, is a clear demonstration of why Nepean is such a fabulous school. 
As we go to print, our students have raised over $9000 for Kids with Cancer in a 
week where our school captains have also launched the ‘Bridging the Gap’ 
initiative to unite student leadership voice across our local community around 
issues that matter to our youth. 
 With a term’s worth of learning almost behind us, I have asked our 
students to reflect upon their learning this term and challenged students to 
consider whether they have gained a term’s worth of learning growth from a 
term’s worth of engagement in their learning. In communicating with parents 
about student learning growth we will publish Year 12 half yearly reports this 
week, as well as trialling an interim update for students in Years 7, 8 and 11. 
The interim report will be similar in format to the reports issued in Semester 1 

Tania Irons 
Principal 
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of last year, and will be published electronically via the Sentral parent portal.  
 Congratulations to Mr Cox, who will take up an appointment as the new 
Head Teacher, Teaching and Learning at Colo High School. We are very thankful 
for Mr Cox’s contribution to student learning at Nepean over the last 5 years 
and wish him well on the next stage of his career in educational leadership. 
 From next term we have had to make some adjustments to our timetable 
for the remainder of the year. On Thursday students will be issued with a new 
timetable to commence at the beginning of the new term. We will start next 
term on Tuesday 20 April, starting on a week A of the new timetable. It will also 
go live on Sentral at the end of the week. Further communication will also be 
sent directly to students most affected by the changes, but the most significant 
whole school change is that from next term our year 8 students will commence 
roll call at 8:45am on Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays in line with 
our students in Years 9-11. Year 7 and the SRC will continue to engage in the 
extended roll call program which starts at 8:35am on each of those days. 
Wednesdays will continue to commence at 8:35am for all students. 
 On some matters of concern, prohibited items including vapes and aerosol 
deodorant cans have become quite problematic within our school community. I 
ask for parent support around ensuring that students DO NOT bring these 
items to school at any time. Furthermore, I remind all parents that vehicle 
entry to the staff carpark is restricted to staff and specialised transport only. 
The carpark space has become increasingly dangerous to pedestrians this term 
with an increasing number of parents driving their students into the carpark to 
drop them off. This is a serious Health and Safety issue, and I request your 
support in ensuring our student transit area between our buildings on either 
side of the carpark is prioritised. 
 Finally, students are reminded that mobile phones are to be off and out of 
site during learning time. I ask parents to refrain from contacting your children 
during learning time on their mobile phones. Please direct any urgent 
messages through the front office.   
 Wishing everyone a restful 2 school holidays, and thank you for your 
ongoing support of our school. 
 
Mrs  T Irons 
Principal 
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If you wish to make a payment at 
the front office, we request that 

you please use the EFTPOS facility 
rather than cash  

payments. 

http://www.nepean-h.schools@det.nsw.edu.au 

$ Make a Payment online 

The preferred method of payment is online via our 
school website. Please disregard the student  

registration number. 

 
 
 
 
 

At Nepean Creative and Performing Arts High School we aspire,  
in all things, to demonstrate care for ourselves, others  

and our community so that all feel heard, seen, valued and accepted. 
  

We aspire to grow in understanding, individual expertise and creativity, 
striving with courage and cooperation, to flourish now and into the 

future.   
 
 
 

We recognise and celebrate optimism, engagement, achievement and 
the pursuit of personal excellence. 

 
 
 
 

In all things we aspire the heights through care, opportunity and 
success. 



Aspire the Heights  27                                         through Care, Opportunity and Success 

  

   Nepean Creative and Performing Arts High School  

 Principal Mrs T Irons  

 Deputy Principals  Ms F Wallis (Years 7 & 10)   
   Mrs N Isakov (Years 8 & 11)                   
   Mr M Knowles (Years 9 & 12) 

 School Captains Monique & Ashley 

 Vice Captains  Elina & Joshua  

 Year Year Advisers  Assistant Year Advisers 

 7 
 8 
 9 
 10 
 11 
 12 

Mr B Green 
Mr G Turner 
Ms T Gambell 
Mr M Hayes 
Ms K Stuart 
Mrs N Stoll 

Ms C Nguyen 
Miss E Sutherland 
Mr K Bright 
Mrs E Castro & Ms L Parkhill 
Mr E Park  
Miss L Sherry 

Head Teachers 

 Administration  Ms B Douglass, Mrs S Page  
 Creative Arts Ms P Rowston 
  English Ms C Reynolds   
 Human Society & Its Environment Mrs K Finemore (Rel) 
 Mathematics  Ms R Young 
 PD/Health/PE Ms M Debritt 
 Performing Arts  Ms A Rudolf 
  Science Mr I Geatches 
  Secondary Studies Mrs A Witheridge 
 Special Education Unit  Ms M Foord 
 Teaching & Learning Ms J Patterson 
 Technological & Applied Studies  Ms A Hay 
      Wellbeing                                                  Ms R Owston 

 Careers Adviser Ms V Jansen 

 Learning & Support Teachers Mr S Oudkerkpool, Miss L Sherry &  

   Mr J Gillespie  

 School Counsellors Mr N Cucinotta, Ms F Maitre  

 Student Support Officer Ms A Knight 

 Sports Coordinators Mr M Ryan & Miss T Gambell 

 Teacher Librarian Miss L Sherry  



Aspire the Heights  28                                        through Care, Opportunity and Success 

 


